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the place beyond
Every garden has a boundary, which establishes an inner 
and an outer space. Each of these places is different from 
one another. Every border, whether physical or mental, is 
made to control exchange and diversification. But there 
are always possibilities to overcome the man‐made obsta-
cles, even if it appears difficult. 
Since the early ice‐ages, plants have been wandering, from 
North to South, from East to West. As pioneers, to live, to 
settle down, to flower, and to add wealth to the new envi-
ronment. Borders are just an artificial, passing illusion. 
The place beyond’ has borders, witch create an inside as 
well as an outside. 
The fences are oversized, to prevent  the plants of the

Trees & bushs
Ailanthus altissima, Aralia elata,  Betula alleghaniensis, 
Buddleja davidii, Catalpa bignonioides, Lonicera henrii,
Populus tremula, Rhus typhina, Rhus glabra, Rosa canina,
Salix udensis ‘Sekka’, Sambucus nigra, Syringa vulgaris, 
Taxus baccata, Viburnum edule, Viburnum opalus

Grasses & shrubs
Alchemilla mollis, Aruncus dioicus, Aster novae-angliae, 
Astrantia major, Dryopteris filix-mas, Brunnera 
macrophylla, Carex longifolia, Carex pendula, Cimicifuga 
simplex, Epimedium grandiflorum, Euphorbia dulcis, 

Eutrochium maculatum, Galium odoratum, Geranium 
sanguineum, Geranium sylvaticum, Hedera helix, Hosta 
subsp., Impatiens glandulifera, Ligularia przewalskii,
Luzula silvatica, Mirabilis jalapa, Polystichum setiferum, 
Rudbeckia triloba, Salvia nemorosa, Sedum Hybride

Vines
Fallopia aubertii, Clematis montana, Humuls lupulus, 
Ipomoea cultivars

inner world the garden‐ to spread out into the outer world 
nature. However, without success. 
The wooden slaps are carved, blackened, burnt by fire, on 
the inner side of the garden. Bark, raw, almost untouched 
is the outside. A wooden path is guiding into the narrow 
space in between, winding, unclear where it is leading. 
Plants grow thick on both sides of the path, dense and 
powerful, in various shapes, with numerous, colorful 
flowers. It is quiet inside the two secret chambers along
the path. The wooden slats are bent. The gaps in between 
allow short glances on the wide landscape around. Plants 
are growing on the inside, plants are growing on the out-
side, crossing the garden ‐borders naturally.
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the place beyond

Section B`-B``, Scale 1:100

Section A`-A``, Scale 1:100


